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Please pray with us for: 

• For Iglesia Bautista Agua Viva 

• For Josh’s Language Classes  

• Baby #2 and Teah during the pregnancy 

• Sabrina as she grieves her father’s death 
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New Year  
This month started off with a great time of 

fellowship and prayer at the camp. We had a game 

night with a devotion, which ended with us praying in 

the New Year. We then ran up into the upper yard and 

watched the fireworks in town. It was a sweet time of 

fellowship for Iglesia Bautista Agua Viva.  

Answer to Prayer 
We had asked awhile back for everyone to 

pray for Yajaira. This is a young lady Teah had the 

privilege to lead to the Lord. We had lost touch with 

her for awhile but this month she has returned to 

church and has been attending faithfully!! She has 

shared with Teah that her greatest desire is for a 

better understanding of who God is and what He 

wants. Please pray for her as she grows in her walk 

with Christ. Yajaira is also expecting a baby boy. 

Youth and Young People 
 Right now Teah and I are most actively 

involved with the children youth ministries of our 

church. Most of the young people and children who 

come to church here come because they want to 

come. They come despite many challenges in their 

lives and most of them come without their parents. 

But Praise the Lord they come!! Please pray with us as 

we teach them the Gospel, instruct them in the Word 

of God, and help them in their spiritual growth in a 

structured environment. Please pray with us for 

wisdom and for the children to have peaceable and 

attentive hearts and minds to what is being said. Most 

importantly please pray that they will understand their 

need for Christ and accept Him!  

 

Men’s Conference 

This month a couple of the young men and I 

had the opportunity to attend a Men’s Conference that 

was put on by a well established Baptist church in 

Santiago, D.R. The conference was an all day event 

entitled “The Man and His Relationship with God!” 

There were several workshops and sermons that 

covered all sorts of topics for men in all stages of their 

walk with Christ.  It was especially encouraging for me 

to see a couple of the young men of our church, as well 

as the Christian men of this country having a hunger 

for the Word of God.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I’m very thankful for these two young men, 

Jeffrey and Darvin. They sat attentively all day and took 

very detailed notes of all the things that were talked 

about in this conference. Jeffrey runs the sound at our 

church, as well as drives the church van on Sundays. 

Darvin is one of our teen boys who attends very 

faithfully and is always willing to help with whatever 

needs to be done. Please pray for these two young 

men. We know that when God is working, so is Satan. 

Please pray with us that they will remain faithful to 

God, God’s people, and to God’s House.  

Thank you for all you do for The Lord!   
Josh and Teah Lane 
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